
  

                                                                                  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 
24th February 2023 

 Cup Awards 
Awarded 10th February 2023 

Maths 
 
Reception: The Maths Cup in Reception class is going to Ethan for his fantastic number knowledge. He has a 

great understanding of numbers and can automatically recall many number facts. He is great at 
subsidising and recognises numbers within numbers! Ethan is always engaged in our maths 
lessons and our mastering number sessions and has recently been working on writing number 
sentences. Well done Ethan! 

 
Year 1: Evie received the maths cup because she consistently works hard in all areas of maths, working 

methodically and carefully with her work. Listening to instruction, practising and using her 
knowledge in all areas of maths. Especially working hard in her arithmetic test to get 15/15 last 
half term. Amazing result for a year 1 pupil. Well dove Evie you are a star! 

 
Year 2: The Year 2 Maths cup went to Darcie.  Darcie has made excellent progress in arithmetic.  Darcie 

works really hard and independently in class too.  We are thrilled with her work ethic and 
determination.  Well done Darcie! 

 
Year 3: The Maths cup in Year 3 went to Josie P. Josie was awarded it for a couple of reasons. Last term, 

Josie was finding complements to 100 quite tricky.  She worked with Mrs Baverstock who showed 
her some strategies to help her. Josie took these new strategies on board and it really helped her 
to understand. She then applied this new knowledge to her formal written methods in maths. 
This then in turn helped Josie with her Arithmetic test and she made the most progress out of 
both Maths groups in Year 3. Amazing! Josie is a great example of what can be achieved if you 
are not confident with something, accepting support and persevering will result in progress. This 
shows good self-regulating learning behaviours. Well done Josie! 

 
Year 4: The Year 4 Maths Cup went to Kloe!  She has shown a great commitment and positive attitude 

in her Maths lessons this year.  Her confidence has grown too.  Her Arithmetic progress has been 
amazing!  In September she scored 22/30 which is a respectable score.  However, this half term 
she scored 29/30!  That was the joint top score of the whole class!  We are very proud of you 
Kloe and you totally deserve the Maths Cup! 

 
Year 5: A huge well done to Ellie. Ellie has really upped her game in maths recently - she cracks on with 

her arithmetic, listens well during the input and speeds through the questions with neat and 
considered workings. IN addition, during the Numbots week, she challenged herself to do it daily 
at home and committed herself to gaining levels. What a star! 

 
Year 6: The maths cup has been awarded to Amelie.  Amelie is now working consistently hard in 

maths.  She has really improved on her times tables because she has been working so hard at 
home on them as well as school.  Aspects of maths she has previously found tricky, she is now 
understanding through hard work and more determination. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 
 20th February – 24th February 2023 

 

 

YEAR 6 
99.26% 

 

 

 

World Book Day 

 

This year we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 2nd 
March. 

 
Children will complete a special activity in classes and they will receive 

their book token. 
 

We also have a competition with prizes to be won! 
 

Dress a potato as a book character! All entries need to be in by Thurs 
2nd March for judging. 

 
There are £5 Amazon vouchers for the winners of each class. 

 
Children should be in normal uniform this day please. 

 
Good luck everyone! 

World Book Day Competition 
 
Teaching Personnel have a World Book Day competition.  For a chance to win Tom Fletcher’s latest collection of 
books, a template of a front cover of a book has been given to your child.  These are going to be scanned into our 
photocopier for judging so please only use colouring pencils, crayons or pens for your design.  Do not stick anything 
on the paper with glue or tape or use glitter please. 
 
Please return your design no later than 28th February 2023.   
 
Entries after this date cannot be accepted. 

 

Other Cups 
 

Kindness Cup: 
Evie-Mai 

 
Creativity Cup: 

Albee 

Pen Licence 
 

Congratulations to Tyson 
and Ruan in Year 6 for 
gaining their pen licence! 

 



 

TTRS Awards 

Well done to the pupils below who achieved 100% in their Spring 1 TTRS gig. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also had ninety-nine pupils increase their gig score compared to their December 

gig:  

Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Arthur B 

Amelia B 

Arwen C 

Riley C 

George D 

Charlie G 

Stella G 

Harrison H 

Leo H 

Poppy I 

Damian N 

Florence O 

Eva R 

Darcie R 

Evie-Mai S 

Ellis S 

Samuel S 

Marlena T 

Benjamin V 

Elsie W 

Skyla W 

 

 

 

 

Total: 21 

Albee L 

Archie R 

Beatrice A 

Bradley D 

Chase Y 

Daniel R 

Edie D 

Ella K 

Frankie W 

George C 

Harley D 

Jade T 

James H 

Josie P 

Leyton G 

Lola A 

Lucy B 

Megan M 

Mylor O 

Senara R 

Tommy H 

 

 

 

 

Total: 21 

Bella B 

Bonnie-May T 

Ella P 

Emmie I 

Harry J 

Hollie K 

Jake C 

Kezia B 

Kloe A 

Lexi-Rose D 

Lexton G 

Liam S 

Lowen S 

Marshall C 

Paige H 

Rosie K 

Vassili P 

Zak A 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Total: 18 

Abbigail H 

Charlotte B 

Cory P 

Daisy N 

Ellie M 

Emily S 

Freddie R 

Holly O 

Jack M 

Jake S 

Jamie B 

Kaelyn O 

Logan C 

Lola C 

Louisa P 

Max A 

Rhys C 

Roanna B 

Senna-Rose H 

Seren T 

Skyla S 

Steven G 

Taylor H 

William B 

 

Total: 24 

Amelie H 

Emilia G 

Ethan N 

Finley W 

Harry H 

Jack S 

Jacob P 

James M 

Kira A 

Macie S 

Ruan R 

Thomas H 

Tilly-Rose T 

Tyler W 

Tyson A 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Total:  15 

 

Let’s see if we can get over 100 pupils increasing their gig score in Spring 2! 

100% in Spring 1 

Gig 

Alfie (Y6) 

Amelia  (Y6) 

Ethan N (Y6) 

Jack  (Y6) 

Kira  (Y6) 

Macie  (Y6) 

Lowen (Y4) 

2nd 100%  

Bronze Award 

Tristan (Y6) 

Freddie (Y5) 

Senna-Rose (Y5) 

4th 100%  

Silver Award 

George (Y6) 

Isla (Y6) 

Jenson (Y6) 

Olivia (Y6) 

Xander (Y5) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wellbeing 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Football/Netball Dates for your diary 
 

Tuesday 28th February 3.30pm-4.15pm Roche V St Dennis Football AND Netball – this a rearranged game 
and will now be played at Roche School 

 
Tuesday 7th March 1.00pm-3.00pm  Football 5-aside @ Brannel School 
 
Wednesday 8th March (Morning)  Snell Cup (Football AND Netball) @ Brannel School 
 
Tuesday 14th March 3.30pm-4.15pm  Roche V Sandy Hill Rosewarne Cup @ Roche School 
 
TBC (probably after Easter)   Roche V Nanpean Football AND Netball 

Netball Report  
By Amelie 

 
On Tuesday 21st of February, the Year 5 and Year 6 netball team when to Whitemoor to compete in the Clays Fixture.  
At first, Whitemoor were going easy on us because they thought they would win.  Many shots tried later, Steven 
finally got close.  There were two more rounds left.  Whitemoor’s centre was very determined to win this match!  
Finally, on the last round, Steven scored us a point!  Although we have only played two matches, we won again! 
The whole team says well done to Steven! 

 

Parent Pay Consent 
 

Currently on Parent Pay there are items to give consent for (if your child is on the trip, you will have had an email 
notifying you). 
 
Year 3:     Porthpean Camp 
Year 4:     Porthpean Camp 
Year 4:     Lanhydrock Trip 
Year 6:     London 2023 
 
 
Year 6 Football:    5 a-side game 
Year 5+6 Football/Netball team:  Snell Cup 
 
Year 5+6 Football:   Rosewarne Cup 

Please complete your 

consent forms as soon 

as possible – we 

encourage you to 

complete them at least 

48 hours before the 

trip takes place! 



On Wednesday, to support their topic ‘People who help us’, Reception Class received a visit from St 
Dennis Firefighters to the school.  
  
They asked some fantastic questions and loved the visit.  
  
The children were able to sit in the fire engine and have a go at turning the powerful hose on!  
  
Well done Reception Class, you represented the school superbly and we are all proud of you.  
  
Thank you also to the St Dennis team for visiting.  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

The Clays Squirrel Group 

*COMING SOON!* 
 

The Clays Scout Group are 
adding a Squirrels section to 
their troop. Available to boys 
and girls aged 4 - 6 years old.  
 
We will be meeting at Roche 
School on Thursdays.  
 
To register your interest or to 
find out more please email us at 
theclaysscoutgroup@outlook.com 

 
We look forward to meeting 
your little Squirrels! 

 

#SkillsForLife 

mailto:theclaysscoutgroup@outlook.com

